PADSTOW TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Full Council of Padstow Town Council held on Tuesday 27 August 2013 commencing at 7.30 pm held at the Unit 5B Trecerus Industrial Estate, Padstow

Present: 
C Watson-Smyth (Chair), F J Bealing, K Freeman, R Higman, I F McKey, 
A Rickard, Mrs K Seaber, Mrs A E Symons and D N Vivian 

In Attendance: Mrs K Pemberton (Town Clerk), Mrs N Barnes (RFO/Accountant) and Shaun Watts, PWH (Project Manager Car Park Works)
2013/74
Apologies for absence and announcements: Apologies were received from Councillors R Buscombe and Mrs T Walter.  There were no announcements.

2013/75
Declarations of Interest: Councillor I McKey declared an interest in agenda item 7) Banking Options
2013/76
Dispensations: None.
2013/77
Public Participation: None
2013/78
Planning Application: PA13/06403: Proposed siting of 6no steel storage containers, Trecerus Industrial Estate, Padstow, PL28 8RW: Mr N Easdon: Consideration was given as to whether the Council wished to comment on this applicant in respect of the Council Offices being neighbours in this regard.  The Town Clerk had pulled together a report outlining various concerns.  Comment was made also that the plans submitted with the application did not outline the Council Offices or their position in relation to the application and that this should be brought to the attention of the Planning Officer.  

RESOLVED that a letter of objection be sent to the Planning Officer for the reasons outlined in the report, subject to access issues being put further down the list of reasons and that attention be drawn to the fact that the location of the Council Offices had been omitted from the plans submitted.
2013/79
It was RESOLVED to exclude the press and public due to the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted.
2013/80
Railway Improvement and Cliff Stabilisation Works: Confidential minute refers.
2013/81
Banking Options: Councillor I F McKey left the meeting for this item and did not return.
The RFO referred to the agenda report.  The Finance and General Purposes Committee at its meeting on 16 July 2013 had agreed to split its finances 50/50 between 2 banks.  However, since that was discussed there had been a news report on one of the banks, as detailed in the report, which it was felt Council may wish to consider.

Following discussion and clarification on this matter from the Chairman of Finance it was RESOLVED that the original recommendation made by the Finance and General Purposes Committee on the 16 July 2013, which was 

endorsed by Council on the 30 July 2013 still stand.
The meeting closed at 8.10 pm.
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